City Manager Wanager Manager



E-TRANSMITTAL & REGULAR MAIL

Mr. Randy Sawyer, Deputy Director Contra Costa Health Services 1220 Morello, Suite 200 Martinez, CA 94553

Re: REQUEST TO EXTEND COVID-19 TESTING LOCATION (DAVIS PARK) BY CONTRA COSTA COUNTY HEALTH SERVICES (CCHS) IN SAN PABLO

Dear Mr. Sawyer:

Thank you for your email request dated 08/18/21 regarding CCHS' request and willingness to extend the COVID-19 Testing Location at the Davis Park Multi-Purpose Room, located at 1667 Folsom Avenue in San Pablo through December 31, 2021.

After further operational review, your request to extend this CCHS provided COVID-19 Testing Location pertaining to Mutual Aid Assistance to address and respond to the COVID-19 pandemic is hereby authorized pursuant to Section 1.0 of the "Second Amendment Memorandum of Agreement between the County of Contra Costa and City of San Pablo."

Request for City Employee COVID-19 Weekly Testing Accommodation

Under our Mutual Aid Assistance to respond to the COVID-19 pandemic, the City would appreciate CCCHS assistance in providing weekly testing accommodation at the Davis Park MP Room location for any City of San Pablo employees and first responders who are not vaccinated, and are required to comply with all State of CA DPH and CCC Health Officer issued orders on weekly COVID-19 testing, effective September 1, 2021.

Please feel free to contact Mr. Greg Dwyer, Community Services Director for any City facility related operational matters regarding this extended use and City of San Pablo Weekly Employee Testing by CCHS. Mr. Dwyer can be reached directly at (510) 215-3081, or via email at: GregD@sanpabloca.gov

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Sincerely:

Matt Rodriguez, City Manager

CC:

City Attorney

Assistant City Manager Community Services Director